5181 Gainsberg Road Sent via Registered Mail June 15, 2015
Bowser, B.C., VOR 1G0

June 14, 2015

College of Physicians and Surgeons
669 Howe St., Suite 300
Vancouver, B.C., V6C 0B4

Dear Senior Management Team:

Dr. Perry Kendall’s Historic and Ongoing Ignorance of Pulsed Non-thermal Microwave
Radiation Endangers the Lives of All Humans, Flora and Fauna in British Columbia!

Distinguished, world-class scientists and leading health professionals from around the globe
have for decades been warning world governments that the “low-level, PULSED, NON-
THERMAL radio/microwave frequency radiation” emitted by today’s wireless radio devices, such
as: Smart Meters, baby monitors, cell phones, cordless phones, cell phone towers, Wi-Fi
routers, Wi-Fi and WiIMAX zones, tablet and laptop computers, Bluetooth, GPS and thousands
of other satellites, radars, AM and FM transmitting towers, etc. poses the biggest single threat to
human health in our planet’s entire history! www.bioinitiative.org;
http://www.electricalpollution.com/; http://www.magdahavas.com/;
http://www.wifiinschools.org.uk/; http://www.hese-project.org/hese-uk/en/niemr/index.php;

Dr. Kendall has been British Columbia’s PHO since 1999, i.e., for 16 years, during which time
this province, like the rest of the world, has experienced an unprecedented technological
explosion in telecommunications and wireless radio technologies — all of which emit the invisible
man-made radiation referred to above. Many of these devices emit their harmful radiation
24/7/365 in perpetuity, e.g., cordless phones, Smart Meters, cell phone towers, Wi-Fi routers,
AM and FM radio towers, GPS and thousands of other unseen radars, satellites, etc.

Given the above, one is shocked to note from Dr. Perry Kendall’s curriculum vitae, as posted on
the BC Government website, that he has no education, qualifications or expertise in the
recondite field of electromagnetic radiation (EMR) and absolutely none whatsoever in the
pernicious LOW-LEVEL, PULSED, NON-THERMAL radiation described above. Tragically for all
British Columbians — including every member of the College of Physicians and Surgeons and
your families — Dr. Perry Kendall stubbornly believes that low-level, PULSED, NON-THERMAL
radiation is harmless and that today’s wireless devices are all safe!

Over the past number of years he has steadfastly ignored my letters to him advising him: a) of
my lengthy military background in Electronic Warfare; and, b) that Soviet/Russian and U.S.
Militaries have known since the late 1940s that certain RF radiation is harmful to all life forms —
not just humans! Dr. Kendall chooses to ignore that militaries have long known that the most
lethal frequencies to humans (i.e., those which for decades have been and are today used in
M/W and/or directed-energy weapons against humans) fall within the 900 MHz (or 0.9 GHz) to 5
GHz band. These frequencies are known to penetrate all organ systems of the body more
thoroughly and therefore put all body organs at risk! Yet Dr. Perry Kendall has not - and will not -
advise the BC Government that the wireless and telecommunications industry, joined recently

Prepared by Jerry Flynn Page 10f3



Dr. Perry Kendall (Cont’d)

by the electric utilities, all utilize this very band of lethal frequencies on which to operate their
purportedly ‘safe’ wireless radio devices — such as Smart Meters and baby monitors, etc.!

Dr. Perry Kendall evidently does not know that back in 1971, then U.S. President Richard
Nixon’s own Electromagnetic Radiation Management Advisory Council warned him that: “power
levels (i.e., radiation levels) in and around American cities, airports ..... and homes may already
be biologically significant.” The population at risk “may well be the entire population.” The
consequences of undervaluing or misjudging the biological effects of long-term, low-level
exposure could become a critical problem for the public health, especially if genetic effects are
involved.” The Zapping of America, Paul Brodeur (1977) pp. 228 [Yet wireless radio devices,
as we know them today, did not appear in North America for another 15-20 years!]_

The College of Physicians and Surgeons needs to note that your own members and their
families have been and still are being victimized by Dr. Perry Kendall’s ignorance,
incompetence, conflict-of-interest and/or corruption. For example:

e Despite having been BC’s PHO for 16 years, Dr. Perry Kendall is either unaware of or
unconcerned that just one scientist: Dr. Michael Repacholi monumentally corrupted the
world’s so-called “radiation Exposure Limits”! First he co-authored Health Canada’s Safety
Code 6 (with Dr. Maria Stuchly); then he founded ICNIRP, for whom he became its inaugural
Chairman and established that body’s ‘radiation Exposure Limits’! Then he managed to
orchestrate things such that he was appointed Co-ordinator of the WHO’s 10-year, $250-
million USD International EMF Study, which enabled him to ensure that the WHO’s radiation
Exposure Limits were not dissimilar from Health Canada’s SC-6 or from ICNIRP’s. It was
subsequently learned that Dr. Michael Repacholi admitted accepting $150,000 a year from
industry while he was heading up this global ‘international project! Therefore, one should not
be surprised to learn that Health Canada’s Safety Code 6, the WHO, ICNIRP and the
American IEEE (Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers) and FCC (Federal
Communications Commission) ‘radiation Exposure Limits’ are all virtually identical! (Dr.
Michael Repacholi today is a full-time consultant for Industry)! (Google: “Dr. Michael
Repacholi, corruption.”)(Google: “Health Canada and Conflict-of-Interest.”)

e Dr. Perry Kendall, like Health Canada and all of the above agencies, refuses to acknowledge
that NON-THERMAL RF radiation can harm humans and other life forms! (Even though
today’s wireless devices all emit NON-THERMAL radiation, which the Soviet/Russian and
U.S. Militaries have known since the 1950s is harmful to all life forms!)

e Dr. Perry Kendall, like Health Canada and all of the above agencies, refuses to acknowledge
that EMR from all sources is cumulative — it all builds up into what the WHO has labelled an
ever-thickening ‘Electro-Smog. ’

e Dr. Perry Kendall, like all of the above (excluding the WHO) refuses to acknowledge that
electro-hypersensitivity or “EHS” is a legitimate disabling condition people experience when
constantly exposed to EMR. (Even though the WHO’s own Director General in 2002, Dr. Gro
Harlem Brundtland, MD, MPH and former two-time Prime Minister of Norway declared
publicly that she suffered from EHS. Many countries of the world recognize EHS, but not
Canada or the USA!)
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e Dr. Perry Kendall, like all of the above, refuses to acknowledge that extremely-low frequency
(ELF) or Powerline (60 Hz) electric and magnetic fields (EMFs) can be harmful to humans,
flora and fauna. (Even though non-industry scientists have known for decades that an
ambient level of EMFs in a home of just 3-4 mG (milliGauss) causes Leukemia in children!
Non-industry scientists say that a ‘safe’ level of EMFs in a home should be not more than
1mG; yet Health Canada tolerates up to 1000 mG! The USA tolerates up to 9,000 mG! By
contrast, Russia permits EMFs up to 1.5 mG; Sweden up to 2.5 mG!)

e Dr. Perry Kendall either does not know or does not care that cell phones have never been
independently tested for safety to human health in any jurisdiction of the world!

e Dr. Perry Kendall either does not know or chooses to ignore that the cell phone industry’s
own studies in both the USA and Germany showed that cell phone radiation is harmful to
people.

e Dr. Kendall also does not seem to know — or care — that all cell phone Owner Manuals
caution users not to hold cell phones next to any part of the body — not just the head!

e Dr. Perry Kendall, like all of the above, refuses to see a need to impose the “Precautionary
Principle” in order to protect the uninformed and defenseless public, as well as the flora and
fauna.

e Dr. Perry Kendall seems to remain oblivious to the fact that non-industry scientists around
the world say there is a direct correlation between the exponential growth in the number of
wireless radio devices and a corresponding exponential growth of virtually all modern
diseases, especially cancers, Parkinson’s, Alzheimer’s, Dementia, Autism, etc.

In summary, it should be clear from the above that since 1999, the tax-payers of British
Columbia have been tragically if not criminally betrayed by their PHO, Dr. Perry Kendall, who
has not protected them in any way from what has become today’s maelstrom of wireless radio
devices, all of which emit toxic, low-level, pulsed NON-THERMAL radio and microwave
frequency radiation! For this reason, Dr. Perry Kendall should be summarily fired, stripped of his
Order of B.C., disbarred as a member of the College of Physicians and Surgeons - - - and jailed
for life.

Sincerely,

James Gerald (“Jerry”) Flynn
jerryjgf@shaw.ca
778-424-9609

Email copies to Premier Clark, Health Minister, Justice Minister, Opposition Leaders, Health
Critics, media, Dr. Perry Kendall, Deputy PHOs.
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